
Dear Parents, Friends and Families,
 
Welcome back to the Summer term! It is a short and busy half term with only 4 weeks til the Whitsun
Holiday. 

Thank you for ensuring the children have all come back looking smart in their uniforms and ties.
Please make sure that children’s P.E kits are in school from Monday.

Just a quick reminder that school starts at 8.40a.m with registration being at 8.50a.m. Once the main
gate has shut (8.50a.m) please bring your child to reception to speak to our admin staff so that
attendance marks are correct and dinners can be ordered if applicable. Breakfast Club is available
from 7.45a.m should you wish to use it. Again please pop into the office to enquire about this.
You may have seen on Facebook that we are advertising our 2 year old Nursery provision and I will
be sending out a Parent & Community survey to gauge interest for September in particular when 30
hour funding begins for working parents. Even if this provision is not of interest to you please spread
the word 😊

As I mentioned before Easter we have been awarded funding from the Clore Duffield Foundation for
supporting educational trips and visits next year. This week I will be busy finalising plans to enable
that all classes are able to have six subsidised trips over the coming academic year 2025 – 2026. This
is so exciting and I am hoping to give you details as soon as possible of the trips planned – Sennen
Class we are hoping to do a London Trip which with the funding costs will be greatly reduced. 
Clubs are starting again this coming week , with the exception of Tuesday as we have whole school
staff training being delivered. Please do look on Arbor to book your child into any clubs.

Some upcoming dates for your diaries :
Monday 5  May – Bank Holiday – School Closedth

Monday 12  – Thursday 15  May – SATs Week involving all Y6 pupilsth th

Thursday 22  May – Class Photosnd

Monday 26  – Friday 30  May - Half Term – School Closedth th

Thursday 19  June Sports Day EYFS/KS1th

Friday 20  June Sports Day KS2th

Saturday 28  June Mazey Day Parade (1.00p.m)th

 
Looking forward to a sunny week – fingers crossed!
 
Niki Ambrose
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I have given my headteacher’s award this week to someone who is consistently positive and
determined in all areas of his learning. He is a good friend, a calm learning buddy and a great
team player in all team games and sports. Kaeden epitomises the Pensans ethos and values:

   (C)ommunity
     (A)spirational

        (R)elationships
    (E)xcellence

(S)uccess
Thank you Kaeden and keep it up! :-)

KS1 GREAT READER AWARD

ISLA JASPER FOR DEVELOPING HER READING 
FLUENCY AND DISCUSSIONS SKILLS

WELL DONE!



Cape Joey
For being such a kind friend and a

superstar tidy-up-er!

Gwithian Kayleigh
For working on her confidence

when talking in front of the class.

Godrevy Emme-Mae
For her consistent positivity in all

subjects and being kind to her
friends.

Porthcurno Logan
For his exceptional knowledge

and memory in the French
lessons.

Porthmeor Elijah

For confidently recalling number
facts and representing numbers in
a variety of different ways. Well

done!

Porthminster Charlie 

For a positive start to the new term and
using his mechanical skills to make

incredible spinning toys for his
classmates!

Polzeath Summer

We are proud of the effort and
dedication you have been putting

into your writing. What a
superstar.

Sennen Kacie

For her effort in all areas this
week but a real stand out

performance in Maths and her
work with angles.

Class Stars of the Week 



Monday 21st April 2025 - Friday 25  April 2025th

1st Place: Porthminster 100% 

2nd Place: Sennen 99.19%

3rd Place: Gwithian 98.44%

Breakfast Club

Our school
target 

for attendance
is 97%

Attendance 

Breakfast Club is now open from 7:45am and costs
£3.00 per session or £1.50 per session for Pupil

Premium Children.

Any children who are on the school site unsupervised
before 8:30am will join the Breakfast Club Children and

you will be charged accordingly. This will happen to
ensure that we are safeguarding all of your children.

Thank you. Mrs. Pellow 



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Summer Term One:

BANK HOLIDAY MONDAY 5TH MAY

***SATS WEEK BEGINNING 12TH MAY***
Ends Friday 23rd May 3:10pm

Summer Term Two

Starts Monday 2nd June 8:40pm
Ends Friday 18th July 1:00pm

EVENT DATES



POLZEATH CLASS

This week, Polzeath Class have been getting into the swing of
things with a positive and inquisitive attitude. We have

enjoyed birdwatching in the forest, writing creatively about
dragons and sharing our stories from the Easter holidays. 

The children have shown an excellent attitude to science, while
learning about electricity, some might say they had some real

‘lightbulb’ moments. 

We have introduced our geography topic this term which is
tropical rainforests, which has got us thinking about all the

wonderful wildlife we can explore. 

All in all, a great start to the week! Well done Polzeath! 

PORTHMINSTER CLASS

FRACTIONS
IN 

ACTION
IN

OUTDOOR
LEARNING



At Pensans, we like to support and 
raise awareness of local businesses 
and put the unity into community.
This week we would like to put a 

spotlight
on Penzance Taxis who offer a positive,

friendly and efficient taxi service 
and support our school and wider

community.






